Weekly Bulletin

June 27th 2025







Willow class responding to Art

I hope you are all enjoying the sunshine this week—it seems summer is well and truly upon us! It has been another busy and vibrant week at Hauxton Primary, but the highlights are still to come, beginning with today's Sports Day. It's always inspiring to see how our pupils grow through these opportunities.

Please take a moment to check <u>our calendar</u> for upcoming events, there is a lot happening! Finally, a BIG thank you to everyone who came to the school fete last Saturday. I believe that it was a brilliant afternoon for the children and our community. If you have any feedback, please let us know. We are learning as we go and are quite keen to hear your comments.

Thank you to all out volunteers. Without you, we would have not been able to do it! A special thank you to our chef Richard and everyone who helped in the kitchen. Cooking on that hot day was challenging! I would also like to thank all the stalls runners, and in particular Meldreth School PTA, who came kindly to participate in the fete. A special thank you to Mr. Cooke who once again brilliantly entertained the children. Another special thank you to all the children who participated in the dance performances. We were very impressed. Well done all!

Organising a fete is a big task, and our small HSA team worked hard this year. So, a big thank you to **Geeta, Claire, Bhavna, Meghan, Cristina and Pippa**! In addition, nothing would have been possible without the full support and help of Mrs. Howard and the fantastic school staff too!

Finally, a big thanks to our Sponsors! We were honoured to have nine sponsors supporting our fete. We will be announcing the final total raised shortly! Wishing you a lovely week ahead.

With more hot weather expected next week again, please remember:

Pupils are encouraged to wear wide-brimmed (or legionnaire style) hats when outside.
Pupils can refill their water bottles in school when needed.



- If you have not applied waterproof sun cream and your child is swimming, please make sure that they have practiced putting sun cream on at home as we are not able, unfortunately, to help pupils with this.
- We offer pupils shade breaks when outside and our grounds have plenty of shady trees to relax under.

Want to wait to give your child a smartphone but don't want them to be the odd one out?

You're not alone! There's a growing movement of parents across Britain who are choosing to wait to give their children smartphones, and it's simple to get involved. The Parent Pact is a way to join together with other families in your school to agree to delay getting your child a smartphone until at least 14 (when they're a bit older and more able to deal with everything the online world brings).

It's all about strength in numbers – if your child knows that other kids in their class won't be getting a smartphone for a few years either, the peer pressure dissolves. Over 100,000 families have signed already, and it's growing fast.

It takes 30 seconds to <u>sign the Parent Pact</u> – and you can see how many others in your child's class, school and county have signed on the live leader boards.

If you missed our recent local presentation (or want to revisit it); " Watch the full recording.

Please check <u>our website calendar</u> for upcoming events and important dates From the Team at Hauxton Primary School – we wish you well!

